
Answers to my Written Parliamentary
Questions – tax on electric vehicles

Treasury has provided the following answer to your written parliamentary
question (198583):

Question:
To ask the Chancellor of the Exchequer, whether he has plans to introduce new
taxes on the (a) purchase and (b) running costs of electric vehicles.
(198583)

Tabled on: 11 September 2023

Answer:
Gareth Davies:

In his 2022 Autumn Statement, the Chancellor announced that from April 2025
electric cars, vans and motorcycles will begin to pay Vehicle Excise Duty in
the same way as petrol and diesel vehicles. Electric cars with a list price
of £40,000 or more will also be liable to pay the Expensive Car Supplement.

As with all taxes, VED is kept under review and any changes are considered
and announced by the Chancellor.

The answer was submitted on 19 Sep 2023 at 13:42.

Comment The answer fails to address lost petrol and diesel duty which some
say will mean some tax per mile on EVs or a tax on electricity through
rechargers.
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